Report on Nelspruit Congregation - 2012
As the Nelspruit congregation is rather small not much has changed since my last report. The membership has grown by 8 (4 adults and 4 children) from 78 to 86. The Sunday attendance is at an average of 32+ on a normal Sunday. We had initially started with one Afrikaans service /month, replacing one English service. As these services were better attended than the English services we have added an additional Afrikaans service. Visiting and the Sunday services are still the priority of the work in the congregation. We are grateful for the support and grand we receive for travelling expenses from the Mission Fund.
As I am away one week/month, serving the Northern Parish, our “lay” preachers serve the Nelspruit congregation once /month. These services are also very well attended. 
As our loyal and capable organist has become old and have no one in the congregation to replace her we need to find alternatives. We need pre-taped music to accompany our Sunday singing. Early in 2013 we will have Mr. Egmont Rohwer from Durban to help us to develop our own data base for this purpose. Also her we are grateful for the financial support from the Mission Fund.
We have just finished our wall of memory as congregational project for this year. In addition the congregation had additional expenses with the external wall of the church and hall, as it had to be re-plastered. That has also been completed.
The congregation has two further small projects:

1) Collecting glass, tins, plastic and paper for re-cycling and 

2) Collecting clothing for the Nelspruit Community Forum, where clothes and food are collected for the needy.

Nelspruit congregation has many old members with the consequence that every activity rests on a few shoulders only. It is however a very willing, loving and active congregation. Growth in this congregation will largely depend on the invitation by our own members. 
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